
 

 

4th January 2021 

Home Learning Years 1 to 6 – January 2021 

As stated in our letter of 31st December 2020 the remote learning for children will be set on Microsoft Teams for all 

children from Year 1 up to Year 6. It is expected that all children do this work.  

Whilst learning at home, children will have 4 lessons per day plus handwriting.  

The expected time home learning should take is approximately 3 hours on average. Obviously older children will 

be able to cope with this amount more than some of the younger children. The lessons will be: 

• a White Rose maths video, activity and answers 
 

• a live lesson for English plus an accompanying activity. The live lesson will last for about 30 minutes. The 

lesson will be recorded and will appear in the Class Teams account so those children unable to log in live 

will be able to watch the video and do the work at a later time. All live lessons for English will take place at 

9:00am except for 6PA when it will be at 10:10am and 4K when it will be at 11:30am. 
 

• a video for the foundation lessons plus an activity. 
 

• a phonics activity for Year 1 and 2 or a reading activity for Years 3 to 6.  
 

• a daily handwriting activity for Year 1 and 2 and handwriting for Years 3 to 6 three times a week.  
 

It is important for you to arrange your daily timetable so that it is suitable for your own personal circumstances. 

However, if you would like to have some structure to your day, below is a rough timetable as it would be in school.   

 

9:00am - English live lesson (except 6PA and 4K) 

10:00am - Break  

10:10am - Maths lesson (except 6PA and 4K) 

11:15am - Break  

11:25am - Foundation lesson 

12:30pm - Lunch  

1:30pm - Phonics/reading activity  

2:00pm - No lesson for this on Teams but we advise some physical activity and activities of your choice 

3:00 - Finish for the day 

 

Teachers will be checking Teams throughout the day to give feedback to those children who have completed 

work. They will also be in school teaching critical worker children. The videos and activities for the next day will be 

uploaded to Teams so that when children log on in the morning, they will have everything they need for the day.   

 

Should you need any assistance with the work or Teams, please email the teacher on the class email e.g. 

2B@larchwood.essex.sch.uk  

  

Mr S Bowsher 

Headteacher  

mailto:2B@larchwood.essex.sch.uk

